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Meetings 
Tuesdays Legends at Druid Hills Country 

Club in Fairfield Glade.  Lunch starting at 

11:30 a.m., Meeting 12:00 p.m. to 1 p.m. 

Officers 
President -  Tessi Gilmer  

President Elect - Deb Birdsall 
President Nominee – Colleen Mall 
Secretary - Mary Jane Ware 
Treasurer - Bob Weber 
Past President – Jack Williams 
Sgt at Arms - Jack Baggett 

 
Board of Directors 
Officers plus 

Dick Sammer- Service Programs 

Chrystal Davis - Membership 

Bill Collins - Foundation 
Kennetha Wattenbarger - Youth 

Services 

Charles Lusso – Administration 

Jeff Townsend – Public Relations 

  Future Programs  
Feb 12  Jack Williams Carlos Doesn't 
Remember 
Feb 19  Dr.Jancek - Conflict Resolution 
Feb  26 Frank Horvath Music & Memory 
Up-date 
  

Dates to Remember  
March 19 Royal Hounds Concert 
   Palace Theater  
April 5-6 District Conference Gatlinburg 

Apr 27   Wine On The Plateau 

Sept 14  Music Festival 

ROTA  NEWS 
February 5, 2019   

Today's Program 
New member Inductions, Member 
Moments, and Cumberland County 
Back Pack program. 

 Last week’s meeting 
Chief Mike Williams gave an overview of our full service Police 
Dept.  There was a significant reduction on criminal activity in the 
last year.  The “house watch” program has saved residents a lot of 
money by observing and helping to correct damage do to freezing 
and accidental damage that would have led to additional damage 
in addition to peace of mind and crime deterrence.  The value of 
the Car Fit program and Neighbor Watch Program was highlighted. 
Contractor fraud is now a major effort and has been getting the 
guilty punished. Expectation is that it will be a Nationally Accredited 
Police Agency in May which will reduce the likelihood of law suits 
since proper procedures are followed and hence liability insurance 
rates will be lower.  It is unusual for private police departments to 
be accredited and this will help recruit officers.      
  
As a Service Project we provided and served lunch at the Bread of 
Life as well as presenting a cash donation.  Shown receiving the 

donation from Len 
Stark is Rev. Ralph 
Reagan.  The 
Service Project was 
organized by Ro 
Kessberger (on left)   
Diane Giermouth 
and Bill Winston are 
on right  in the back 
are John 
Kesseburger, Bruce 
Horn, Mary Jan 
Ware, and Charles 

Lusso are in the back.  Colleen Mall is behind the camera.  
 

Rotary Grace 
We break the bread which comes from you, and thank you 

Lord for all things true.  May we, more blessed than we 
deserve, live less for self and more to serve. 

 
Make ups: On the web: www.rotaryeclubone.org Crossville: Wed. 6:30 AM, 

Crossville Breakfast Club, Cumberland Medical Center;  Thur. Noon, Crossville 
Noon Club, Cumberland Mountain State Park  


